Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting July 13th, 2015

Council President David Moore called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Greg Redden, Talbotte Richardson. John Braham, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town Attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Greenville Municipal Water and Sewer Utility Board Meeting:

Deputy Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment.

Superintendent Schmitt will get three bids for replacing/repairing the roof and have them ready for next meeting. Clerk Travillian requested that Superintendent Schmitt get bids on repaving the parking lot. The board tabled this until some drainage lines can be installed. Superintendent Schmitt requested replacement of the current air conditioning system. The council requested at least 3 bids.

Superintendent Schmitt reported on the bids to repair the basement. The repairs include replacing drywall. Motion was made by President Moore and seconded by Councilman Redden to spend up to \$1,500 for repairs and using HEPA filtering system. Motion passed 5-0.

Sewage Plant:

The repair to the air lines is waiting on parts and should be done soon. Pump #2 will need to be down for a day or two for maintenance. There was a repair to a sensor that was working improperly and it is now operating correctly.

Landscaping and yard maintenance – there is a request for the grass along Arthur Coffman road to be mowed, this should be done by the Floyd County Road Department.

Former Superintendent Getrost insurance: The council reviewed the request by Getrost for a cash buyout. The council will buy insurance but feel the requested money is too large. Motion was made by President Moore and seconded by Councilman Richardson for Clerk Travillian to purchase the Anthem Gold Plan along with dental and a \$75,000 term life insurance policy to take effect August 1, 2015. Motion passed 5-0.

Town Council Meeting:

Minutes: The minutes for June 8th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Richardson and seconded by Councilman Redden to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 5-0.

Marshal Report:

Marshal Craig requested his per diem money for meals while he is at the marshal training. The council agreed to advance \$300 and must get receipts returned. The council voted 5-0 to transfer from the Marshal's Fuel fund.

Marshal Craig reported a normal number of traffic stops and tickets, however, there was an arrest made this month on an ongoing investigation.

Marshal Craig presented a Mutual Aid Agreement with the City of Louisville/Jefferson County Kentucky. Motion was made by Councilman Braham and seconded by Councilman Redden. Motion passed 5-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utility and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Committee Reports:

Town Council President:

President Moore reported that TV Channel 32, WLKY, has contacted him about doing a segment on their small town program, viewed over weekend programming. He will be meeting with a crew on Thursday morning and going to various business location and special interest sites.

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Kepley reported about his meeting with Floyd County over our streets and road paving. They suggested that by GIS we should be getting payments for 7.1 mileage, currently the town is being paid for only 5.4 miles. To do any paving or repairs we will need an Inter Government Agreement and pay at a rate of \$270.16 per hour for a road crew, along with buying materials.

Property Cleanup:

Councilman Braham has started the process of prosecuting the resident at the corner of East 5th and Highway 150. He will be taking pictures and ticketing the offenders.

Special Projects:

Councilman Redden presented paperwork that had been done decades ago annexing the entire Hartfield property. He noted that on the county GIS it has the property partially in town and also in the county. Clerk Travillian will follow up, however he noted that the paperwork was not dated so it would be hard to verify and might not be enforceable.

New Business:

Resolution 2015-TR-034: RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE AUTHORIZING THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL TO SIGN BUILDING PERMIT RESOLUTIONS Council held a brief discussion. Motion made by Councilman Redden and seconded by Councilman Braham. Motion passed 5-0.

Minutes 7.13.15 Page 3

A resident on Pekin Road registered a complaint about water run off causing flooding at her home. She noted that the runoff was coming from the unincorporated areas of Floyd County and causing her ditch to overflow. The council has suggested she should contact the county road department.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Redden and seconded by Councilman Kepley, passed 5-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on August 10^h, 2015.

PRESIDING OFFICER
TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

DAVID MOORE

JACK TKAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER